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STATEMENT REGARDING OVERHEAD FOR PROJECT FUNDING 

The Jim H. McClung Lighting Research Foundation gives preference to projects where the 

preponderance of Foundation funds go directly to the research work. 

The Foundation may consider research projects that include minimal overhead costs.  However, any 

overhead costs must be specifically disclosed in the budget of any research proposal submitted and will 

be considered by the Foundation as part of the overall project evaluation.  Projects with an overhead 

percentage of 15% or less are given preferential consideration.  Projects with overhead that exceeds 

that amount will be considered but are not likely to receive favorable consideration in comparison to 

other research opportunities.  Projects with overhead costs in excess of 50% will not be considered. 

We strongly encourage universities and other institutions to identify funding methods where 

Foundation funds are allocated or earmarked directly to a specific project without going through a cost 

administrative or management accounting process. 
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